UK Police 
Well the University of Kentucky Police have realized over the last semester we’ve seen a big increase in the issues revolving around moped usage on campus. So we’ve came up with an executive team that met together and came up with some different strategies on how we can attack this problem. So what the University of Kentucky  Police is announcing is we are going to go ahead and initiate a safety moped initiative.  And by doing that what we are going to do is we are going to have a phased in process where the first thing we will do is get out there and start issuing warnings and educating the public on what the safety issues are and why you can’t do what you’re doing on a moped.  The second part of it will be is when we start issuing the citations. Well we feel like part of the problem is most of these operator’s of mopeds haven’t been educated on what the responsibilities and laws are regarding moped usage in the city as well as on campus. So that is our main focus is to educate these operators of mopeds.  

Well what we are seeing across campus right now is your seeing a lot of mopeds that are operating on sidewalks, and that’s illegal under Kentucky state law they cannot operate on a sidewalk or even in a bike lane they are considered a motor vehicle just like a motorcycle is and they should be treated as such.  So they can’t be driving on the sidewalk because what we are starting to see is a lot of near misses or accidents involving pedestrians. Because on this campus we have a lot of pedestrians during class changes and these mopeds are weaving in and out of them. So its caused a lot of accidents and problems with vehicular traffic. 
Another big problem we are seeing is we are seeing people riding double on these mopeds and that is as well illegal, only one person is aloud on a moped that can ride it. The problem is when you start using two people on there it puts you at risk for accidents. Just this past semester we had two athletes that were injured that were riding double on a moped when they were struck by a vehicle. 

So one of the issues we have realized is that mopeds are being parked on campus at bike racks, which is illegal under the university parking regulations.  So what we want to do is educate the moped operators to park them appropriately in a motorcycle parking approved area. 

If an operator is found to be operating the moped illegally or against University regulations they could issue a citation as well as they could also face some code of conduct violations or if they are an employee they could face some sanctions from employee relations. 

One of the things we hope to accomplish through this safety initiative is to increase our safety on campus, by increasing the safety on campus we want to make sure our moped operators or pedestrians are able to travel safely across the campus throughout the day and nights.

